
 

 

 

 

 

Presidents Leadership Class Board of Advocates 

The purpose of the PLC Board of Advocates (BoA) is to support the vision, mission, programs, 

students and alumni of the Presidents Leadership Class (“PLC”) at the University of Colorado 

Boulder, and to:  

a) Advocate for PLC programs, projects, and students to increase the visibility, vitality, and utility 

of the PLC program;  

b) Promote and secure financial and other resource development through fundraising  

c) Cultivate an active and engaged alumni community; and,  

d) Counsel PLC staff and faculty on policies, strategies, and programming. 

 

The PLC Board of Advocates is comprised of no less than thirteen (13) and no more than twenty 

five (25) members. BoA members are elected to serve one, three (3) year term, renewable for up to 

three (3) terms. 

 

Expectations 

The linked document outlines the expectations for the University of Colorado Presidents Leadership 

Class Board of Advocates.  By fulfilling these commitments and actively engaging, BoA members 

play a crucial role in advancing the mission and successes of the CU PLC Program. 

• Expectations of the Board of Advisors 

Nomination/Applications Timeline 

Nominations/Applications received by the end of the school year (May/June) will be reviewed by the 

Nominating & Governance Committee (NGC) of the PLC Board of Advocates. Interviews with 

potential candidates will take place following committee review of the applications.  By August, the 

NGC will nominate the slate of new Board members to put forward for selection by the Board. 

Onboarding will then happen in August before the first meeting the next year. 

• June 30: Nominations complete, Applications complete  

• July 6 - July 26: Virtual interviews with NGC 

• July 26 - Aug. 8:  Board approval 

• Aug 11 - Aug 29: New Board member On-boarding, Date/Location TBA 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.colorado.edu/plc/media/1872


 

 

2022 Board Composition & Criteria 

As you consider board service, please remember the following: 

• The distribution of Board members’ competence and experience varies over time, reflecting 

the needs of the organization and the composition of the membership. 

• To balance the experience of continuing Board members, we are approaching the 

candidate selection process in 2025 with a particular focus on the Sciences (specifically, 

medicine, mental health, research, and potentially engineering), BIPOC members, Non-

PLC Alumni members and those with a passion to help with fundraising.  Other 

considerations include female/non-binary members or younger alumni members. 

• Candidates with prior PLC engagement via interviews, mentorship, or educational 

participation are highly encouraged to apply! 

 

Applying to the PLC Board of Advocates 

To submit your interest in serving on the PLC Board of Advocate, please complete this application 

form by no later than June 30, 2025.   

 

• Board of Advocates Application form 

 

• Send completed application and resume to Cathy Tinucci at ctinuccipersonal@gmail.com 

 

• Questions can be directed to Cathy Tinucci (ctinuccipersonal@gmail.com) 
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